
Minutes of the Second Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 15th June 2015 at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads Community Primary School.

Present: Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James, Keates and Kilby; SBCllr 

                 McCracken; Derek Ricketts; 2 members of the public.
Apologies:  None.
17.   CO-OPTION  OF  PARISH  COUNCILLOR 
        Cllr Boyd proposed, Cllr James seconded, all agreed that Derek Ricketts be co-opted as Councillor for 

         the Abbey Meads Ward; declaration forms duly signed.

18.    DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         Cllr Compton declared an interest in planning application S/15/0328, as his son was buying a property
         on the development. 
19.  MINUTES  OF  THE  FIRST  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Keates, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record.
20.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Development proposal at Turnpike Road/Kingsdown Lane land – Cllrs agreed to comment that whilst the site was outside the settlement boundary, it was prepared to consider detailed plans.
b) Buses – decision on funding awaited following SBC Cabinet meeting on 17th June.
c) Blunsdon Hill – sections of fencing by Hillside Way falling down.  Clerk to report to Streetsmart.
d) Village Hall roof – Taylor Roofing had inspected and found some issues to be resolved to validate warranty.  The Clerk had spoken with James Gough who would arrange required works. 
e) Redhouse Community Centre  –  written decision on bid awaited.
f) Play areas – Cllrs agreed to accept VitaPlay quote of £3,500 to complete colour sections in Brook Park sites.  Report on surfacing problems received and to be pursued with SBC and developers; SBCllr McCracken agreed to assist.  Bridlewood and Buscot Close parks had same surface problems and cleaning deferred.  Police had advised that reports of damage should be made immediately.
g) K6 kiosk – SBCllr Weisinger had enquired if PC would support installation of defibrillator under  British Heart Foundation scheme.  All agreed.
h) Footpath 23 – no response to emails sent to Martin Fry, SBC rights of way officer, querying residents’ rights regarding use of route by heavy lorries, which was continuing.
i) S/15/0769 -  case officer had confirmed provision of two off road parking spaces and in view of  this Cllrs agreed to support.
j) Hunts Hill Cottage - this has been approved by SBC Planning Committee.
k) Tennis Courts – caretaker had found that best of equipment could be retained for one court with purchase of net winder handle, and new ordered set for other court, at total cost of £354.97.
l) Diamond Jubilee Park – problems had been reported to local Police.

m) Redhouse Village Centre – litter was accumulating again.  Cllr Jankinson had seen information on scheme where “footprints” leading to bins had been effective in reducing litter.  It was suggested that project could include Isambard School pupils;  Cllr Ainscow reported that Police were reintroducing junior cadet role for 13 – 17 year olds; SBCllr McCracken advised a new North Swindon Youth Engagement officer had been appointed.
21.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

            None.
22.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/15/0667:  Erection of a two storey rear extension – revised plans        at:

           RA              8 Churchway, Blunsdon 
           Cllrs agreed to support as revision had addressed previous concerns and unaware of any planning 
           reasons to object.
           S/15/0668:  Erection of a garage, conversion of existing garage into living accommodation and 

           RA               construction of new vehicle access – revised plans        at:

                              52 Sams Lane, Blunsdon.
           Cllrs agreed that proposed erection of garage and conversion of existing garage were acceptable; 

            improved visibility splays at new access were noted and  PCllrs agreed to support on condition that 

            Highways Officer was satisfied that revision was sufficient.
           S/15/0720:  Erection of 57 dwellings, provision of allotments and associated works (reserved matters 

           RA              from outline planning permission S/13/0364)    at:

                               Land to the rear of 83 Ermin Street, Blunsdon.

            Cllrs agreed the development was acceptable in principle, however, raised the following issues:

            there was no indication of storage facilities for household recycling and waste bins, and there were 
           already concerns regarding capacity of existing drains and this and other forthcoming residential sites 
            in the immediate area could only exacerbate problems; it was noted that a Thames Water’s letter 
            dated 3rd June 2015 requested contact with  applicant and PC suggested a decision be deferred 
            pending the outcome of that.

           S/15/0721:  Conversion of part of garage into living accommodation   at:

           ISPA           17 Poachers Way, Swindon.
          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.

           S/15/0866:  Various internal and external alterations (retrospective)    at:

           RM              The Old Rectory, Burytown Lane, Blunsdon.  Listed Building Consent.
            Cllrs agreed that they were happy to accept the Listed Buildings Officer’s opinion on this application.
            S/15/0328:  Erection of 190 dwellings and associated works – reserved matters from previous outline 

            NISM           permission S/13/1567    at:

                                Land at Tadpole Farm (Phase 2.1), Tadpole Lane, Blunsdon St Andrew.

            Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object

23.     FINANCE
           Cllr Ainscow proposed, all agreed to approve receipts 31 to 34 totaling £243 and payments 41 to 61 

           totaling £8,553.21.
24.    CORRESPONDENCE

a) SBC - Members Bulletin issues 766.

b) Local Councils  Update  - legislation

c) Local Council Review Summer 2015 issue.
d) WALC June newsletter.

e) U3A circular and leaflets.

f) Emails:  SBCllr Donachie – would Haydon Wick and Blunsdon PCs host NPTG meetings and

                  agenda for meeting 11th June, notes from 11th March meeting;

              Mrs J Watkins re parking on pavements (Cllrs agreed Mr Jones to post notices);

              SBC Cabinet meeting agenda 17th June;

              Mrs Morley re Tadpole Lane path (Sarah Foster arranging meeting with Preim and newly 

                    appointed Community Mobiliser when such matters could be raised);

              SBC re Kingsdown Lane resurfacing works;

              SBC change of North East Locality Lead – now Andy Reeves;   

              SBCllrs Friend and Tomlinson re St Andrew’s Ridge Village Centre  (Clerk to contact SBC 
                  for info on S106 funding).  SBCllr McCracken was looking at links with new 

                 developments on St Andrew’s Ridge and existing areas:  Cllr Ricketts to work with her.
               Lucy Sturgess – need for improved Village Hall sound system (Clerk to contact Burdens 

                       again).
25.   COMMITTEE  REPORTS  
a) Standards Cttee – Cllr Compton had attended and two hearings were dealt with.
b)  Police – Cllrs Ainscow and Compton had attended:  three priorities were shoplifting, anti-social behaviour and substance abuse. Nine Police officers were present and two other PCs represented.

c) Neighbourhood Plan – consultant planner was supporting the team and assisting with final drafting of policies.

d) Recreation Areas – There were ongoing grass cutting issues and Clerk arranging meeting with Cricket Club chairman and contractor.  

e) Village Hall – quotes being sought for replacement flooring in large hall.

f) WALC – All agreed that Cllr Ricketts continue as representative.

26.  PARISH  BOUNDARY  CHANGES 
        A Redhouse resident had contacted the Clerk with questions regarding request from Borough 

        Councillors to sign a petition for establishment of new Parish as “it would be cheaper and better to have 

        local residents as councillors”.  More information on petition, and PC’s rating following previous CGR, 

        to be sought.  Priory Vale Facebook page could be used to ascertain interest among residents.
27.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Ricketts reported he had received a letter some time ago from Bob Sanders, SBC Traffic Manager, stating that construction traffic for developments in Stadium area would have access via end roundabout only, however, vehicles were now using access by Village Centre.  Barratts development had begun and machinery was sometimes running at 6.45am, Clerk to check timing conditions. 
b) Cllr Ainscow reported dog waste bin by Recreation Ground was often overflowing and appeared to be used for bulk deposits.  Clerk to speak with contractor for advice.
c) Cllr Ainscow had noted possible canker on tree on open space by 28 Sutton Park – Clerk to report to SBC.
d) Cllr Bennett suggested need for dog waste bins on Tadpole Lane path.  It was understood that this path was not officially open for public use, though well used.  To be raised at Preim meeting.
e) Cllr Boyd reported that PC had recorded interest in ownership of copse near St Leonard’s Church in 2003.  Clerk to find out cost of applying for registration with Land Registry.
f) Cllr Boyd had  attended RIAT briefing event: no official routes through Blunsdon Village though VIP cars, Swindon shuttle bus and crew transport would use B4019.
g) Cllr Kilby reported Brook Park plinth had been damaged by youths, Police informed but did not attend in time to catch culprits.  Clerk to seek information on cameras.

h) Cllr Compton reported that SBC Action Plans were focusing on flooding issues only.

i) Cllr Jankinson reported he and the Clerk had met with Clarke Osborn, Gaming International, for update on Stadium development: reserved matters application to be submitted soon; market activity was declining whilst car boot sales were more popular; open indoor space would be provided for market and boot sales would be held inside track; PC space would be provided for 2 staff with desk, filing cabinets, small external storage area, availability of meeting room, PC “presence” there and in reception; green spaces between Stadium and residential areas not required by Stadia UK and could be made over to PC with maintenance provided by Stadia’s staff and equipment and opportunity to contract them to cut other areas in Parish.
j) Cllr Kilby advised that previously reported asbestos at Wharncliffe Street had been covered in soil.  Clerk to query with Streetsmart.

28.   SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 6th July 7.30pm, at Blunsdon Village Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                  Chairman, 6th July 2015

